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Sub: As advised by Col. Rajyavardhan Singh Rathore, Hon’ble Minister of State for Youth Affairs &
Sports, Government of India, a Meeting of Indian Volleyball Players and Awardees will be
convened ....Ramavtar Singh Jakhar, Secretary General, Volleyball Federation of India.

Yesterday (18.05.2018), Mr. Ramavtar Singh Jakhar, Secretary General, Volleyball Federation of India and
Dr. Hari Om Pandey, Member of Parliament and President, Uttar Pradesh Volleyball Association met
Col. Rajyavardhan Singh Rathore, Hon’ble Minister of State for Youth Affairs & Sports, Government of
india.

During the discussion, the Hon’ble Minister assured to the Secretary General, VFI to extend all support to
Volleyball Federation of India to develop the game of Volleyball in the country. The Hon’ble Minister also
assured to give his full support to the upcoming Pro-Volley League. During the discussion, the Hon’ble
Minister advised to the Secretary General, VFI that a Meeting of current International Volleyball Players
and Awardees can be called to discuss about the ways and means to improve and develop the game of
Volleyball. To this, the Secretary General confirmed to the Hon’ble Minister that shortly a Meeting will be
convened by the VFI.

During the Meeting, the Hon’ble Minister also revealed that he loves the game of Volleyball and once was
adjudged as the “Best Volleyball Player“during his career in Army Services.

The Secretary General, VFI assured to the Hon’ble Minister that the transparency and accountability will be
maintained by all means by the office bearers of Volleyball Federation of India. The Secretary General, VFI
informed to the Hon’ble Minister that the Indian Women U-17 Team secured Silver Medal in the 20" South
East Asian Women’s U-17 Volleyball Championship (Princess Cup) just concluded at Thailand and the
Hon’ble Minister congratulated the Indian Women’s U-17 Volleyball Team for having secured the Silver
Medal.

We attach herewith the Photograph taken during the Meeting with Hon’ble Minister.
Kindly publish the above matter along with photograph in your esteemed Media.

With best wishes,

RAMAVTAR SINGH JAKHAR
Secretary General
Volleyball Federation of India.
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